
Term 2 Week 2                                 10th  May, 2019 

The Gospel reading for Sunday is John 10:27-30 
I give my sheep eternal life. 
Jesus said: 
‘The sheep that belong to me listen to my voice; 
I know them and they follow me. 
I give them eternal life; 
they will never be lost 
and no one will ever steal them from me. 
The Father who gave them to me is greater than anyone, 
and no one can steal from the Father. 
The Father and I are one.’ 
Ref: Liturgyhelp.com 
 

A Mother’s Day Prayer 
Lord Jesus, 
we come before You 
and lift up in prayer all mothers, 
grandmothers, stepmothers and mothers to be 
who gave the gift of life. 
We give you thanks for their presence, 
talents and gifts which they share in our church, 
community and world. 
May all mothers know of Your loving 
and gentle presence 
and may they always turn towards You 
in times of joy, sorrow and glory. 
We ask this in Your Name. 
Amen. 
 

Year 6 Family/Parish Mass 
Our next Family/Parish Mass will be celebrated on Sunday,19th May 
at 9:30am.All families, especially Year 6, are welcome. Mass will be 
followed by morning tea in the Parish House. 
 
Confirmation Program 
Enrolment Mass 
Confirmation program enrolment 
masses will be held on Saturday 
the 18th and Sunday the 19th 
May at 9:30am. 
 

Family Day Liturgy - Thursday 23rd May 
In May, we celebrate International Family Day in every country in the 
world. Bishop Vincent has declared this celebration an awareness and 
fundraising for Catholic Care, the organisation in our diocese which 
offers many services in support of families.  
All parents, relatives and friends are invited to our Family Day Liturgy 
to be held on the 23rd of May, commencing at 10:30am.We will be 
also celebrating the feast of Mary, Help of Christians who is the 
patroness of Australia. 
Parents are invited to stay and have morning tea with their children at 
the conclusion of the Liturgy. Tea and coffee will be provided for the 
adults. This will be a mufti day for the children and we are asking for a 
gold coin donation in support of Catholic Care. 

5 Canyon Road, 
Baulkham Hills South 
Telephone: 8841 3700 

Email: ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au 
www.ololbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 

  
2019 Dates to Remember 

 
 
 

Week 3 
May 
 
Sunday, 12th 
Mother’s Day  
 

Monday, 13th 
Students wear winter 
uniforms 
 
Tuesday, 14th 
Naplan Year 3 & 5 
 
 

Wednesday 15th 
Year 6 Excursion Mary 
Mackillop Museum 
Naplan Year 3 & 5 
 

Thursday 16th 
9.30am Parish Mass Kinder  
& Year 6 
Reconciliation 6P 
Priest Visit Year 4 
Naplan Year 3 & 5 

3.45pm Athletics Field 
Events 
 
Saturday 18th May  
6pm Confirmation 
enrolment mass 
 

Sunday 19th May 
9.30am Year 6 Parish 
Family Mass  
Confirmation enrolment 
mass 
 

 
 
 



Mothers Day Breakfast 
Thank you to the P&F and all the volunteers who organized and prepared the lovely breakfast for all our 
mothers and Grandmothers. We hope you have a wonderful day on Sunday. Thank you also to the P&F 
volunteers for organising the Mothers Day Stall. Thank to the generous families who donated prizes for the 
raffle.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Dates 
Important dates for school celebrations, please attached sheet  
 

Mathematics 
Mathematics in the home - see Attachment for more ideas. 
 

Naplan 
The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) assess literacy and numeracy skills 
that are essential for every child to progress through school and life. Students in Years 3 and 5 participate in 
the annual NAPLAN tests in reading, writing, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) 
and numeracy. This year the NAPLAN will be online for all assessments  except the Year 3 Writing. The 
timetable is: Tuesday, 14th May Language Conventions and Writing Wednesday, 15th May  Reading 
Thursday, 16th May Numeracy.   
 
 
 
 
 



Student Data Validation  
CEDP has been in the process of validating important student data. Since December many families have not 
completed this student data survey. Next week the families who have not yet completed this survey will be 
sent an email about this. We encourage all parents who receive the email to complete the survey as soon as 
possible.  
 

Bus Changes 
School travel advice commencing from 26th May 2019. As the new Sydney Metro Norwest will open on 
26th May, 2019, there will be some changes to Hillsbus public routes. We advise all students to check their 
services before travelling. Students can travel on the Metro with their existing SSTS Opal cards. Route 600 
has been updated, please find attached. For more details about the coming changes, please 
visit www.transportnsw.info 

Parking 
We have been informed that the Council Parking Rangers were around the school this week and will be 
visiting frequently. This has been in response to complaints of illegal and dangerous parking in Canyon 
Road, the Commuter Council car park across Windsor Road and in Torrs Street. The rangers have indicated 
that they will fine anyone not complying with the law. 
I understand that parking around the school is limited but for the safety of our children I encourage drivers to 
be patient. I also ask parents to consider the fact that 3:10 pm can get extremely busy as everyone is in a rush 
to collect their children and leave, but by around 3:20pm to 3:30 pm more car spaces become available 
outside the school in Canyon Road. Some parents might want to consider waiting and coming to school after 
the initial rush at 3:10 pm. Any children remaining at school around this time will be waiting on the seats in 
front of the library or in the office area. Your children are safe and supervised during this time.  
Due to traffic conditions, it might not be practical booking afternoon activities elsewhere at 3:30 pm (as 
some parents tell me that is why they are in a hurry) as it is always going to be a rush and difficult to leave 
the school area to get to a 3:30 pm activity on time without parking or driving dangerously. Please see 
attached flyer for parking rules. 
 

Sporting News 
Diocesan Cross Country  
On Tuesday 7th May, over 40 students from OLOL attended the Diocesan Cross Country at Eastern Creek 
Raceway. 
All students did their best on what was a very challenging course. We had some excellent results on the day, 
OLOL was the overall winning team for the 8/9 years boys 2km and the 12/13 years boys 3km. 
A big congratulations to the following students who will be attending the Mackillop Cross Country on the 
14th June.   
Aaron Chevalier 
William Cetinic 
Paul Mejalli 
Joshua Cetinic 
Holly Gersbach 
Antonia Baranowski 
Keira Culnane 
 

Canteen News 
Mel's Tasty Bites are now registered and awarded as "Healthy Canteen Operators in NSW'.  New menu and 
price list effective Monday 13th May . Please find attached the menu , this can also be down loaded via 
www.melstastybites.com  
 

Winter Uniform 
Children are to wear winter uniforms commencing Monday 13th May   
 

School Fees 
School Fees were due 29th March, 2019. If you have not paid already, could you please finalise your 
account as soon as possible. 
 

Woolworths Earn and Learn 
Our Lady of Lourdes Baulkham Hills will be taking part in the Woolworths Earn and Learn “Shop For Your 
School” program. The program runs from 1st May and  until 25th June 2019 . Any stickers should be sent to 
Mrs Bryant in the Library.  
 
 
 

http://www.transportnsw.info/
http://www.melstastybites.com/


Photo Day 
This year photo day will take place on Thursday, 30th May. Please note that no money or envelopes should 
be sent into the office before photo day, all envelopes should be directly be handed to the photographers. 
Each envelope is personalised with students name and unique ordering code. If a student loses their 
envelops, their opportunity to order online will be lost. They will need to collect a spare envelope and hand 
this in on photo day. No change will be given on the day, therefore it is vital that parents hand in the 
envelopes that have the correct money enclosed. Each child needs his/her own envelope if ordering . Credit 
card orders are strictly online. Family envelopes can be collected from the office.  
 

Youth in the Parish of Baulkham Hills 
Y5-6: On this Friday the 17th of May, from 7-8:30pm at the Downey Room join us for a jam packed night 
of games and activities! This evening we will be kicking off for our second session this term, encouraging 
you to bring a friend along for a night of small group competitions and games, as we explore the Holy 
Spirit! Youth Mass: From 6-7pm each Sunday at St. Michael’s, we want to bring ministries together to 
provide an engaging experience of liturgy for youth. To do this we need more young people for ministries 
such as welcoming, offertory, reading and collection, for more information please contact the Youth 
Minister (details below). If you have any questions or concerns please contact the Youth Minister Paul Fam, 
on 0407 773 174, or send an email through to youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au 
 

OLOL Parents and Friends News  
Mother’s Day Breakfast and Stall 
Thursday was such a great celebration for all the special women in our lives. The Mother’s Day Breakfast 
was a great success with over 300 people joining us for a delicious breakfast including bacon and egg rolls 
and our very own granola bar! A big thank you to Bianca and Josh Pratt who coordinated this special 
morning for all of our OLOL families. Thanks must also go to all the parents who arrived extra early and 
helped make this such a lovely start to the day. 
The Mother’s Day Stall and Raffle was also lots of fun. The children purchased over 800 gifts for their 
chosen ladies and had so much fun making the all-important decision of which present to buy. This event 
could not happen without a lot of assistance and we are so grateful to the many parents who gave up their 
time to run the stall on the day. The biggest thanks must go to Anna Chevalier and Meredith Nolan. They 
selected a beautiful range of gifts and their amazing organisation prior to the day made it all run so 
smoothly. Congratulations ladies and a huge thank you!  
As you can see from the list below we ended up with an amazing prize pool for our Mother’s Day Raffle! 
Thank you to all of our generous families and businesses that donated to our raffle. Congratulations to all of 

the lucky prize winners listed here:  

OLOL Parents and Friends News  
P&F Meeting 
Our next meeting is on Tuesday 28th May at the top of the Open Learning Centre. Come along from 
7:15pm to grab a cuppa and catch up with other parents. The meeting will start at 7:30pm. At the conclusion 
of this meeting we will be having our Fete meeting. Anyone with great ideas is encouraged to come and 
join us on this night to share your suggestions so we can carry on the tradition of having an awesome school 
fete.  
If you have any items you’d like to agenda for the next meeting please send them to ololbhpf@gmail.com 
by Friday 17th May to be included for our next meeting. Also, if you are unable to attend the fete meeting 
that evening and would still like to have input or volunteer to run a stall please e-mail us at the same address 
and share your ideas or tell us where you would like to assist. The next P&F Meeting Agenda and previous 
meeting minutes links will be provided in next week’s newsletter. 
 

Fun Run 
The annual OLOL Fun Run was held on Friday 12th April after being postponed due to the rain. The entire 
school community had a great day down at Yattenden Oval.  
We thank family, friends and everyone who sponsored the children for the day. Through generous donations 
the Fun Run raised $11,920.75. Congratulations to the top sponsorship winners who will be announced and 
presented with their prizes at the next full school assembly. 
The P&F water station and fruit stick ice blocks were a welcome relief for all students at the end of the 
obstacle course. This could not have been a success without wonderful help from parents - thank you for 
your time to help prepare and run the day to ensure it was a great day for all. 
Thank you to everyone for participating in the OLOL Fun Run. We look forward to next year’s Fun Run! 
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Mother’s Day Breakfast and Stall 
Thursday was such a great celebration for all the special women in our lives. The Mother’s Day Breakfast 
was a great success with over 300 people joining us for a delicious breakfast including bacon and egg rolls 
and our very own granola bar! A big thank you to Bianca and Josh Pratt who coordinated this special 
morning for all of our OLOL families. Thanks must also go to all the parents who arrived extra early and 
helped make this such a lovely start to the day. 
The Mother’s Day Stall and Raffle was also lots of fun. The children purchased over 800 gifts for their 
chosen ladies and had so much fun making the all-important decision of which present to buy. This event 
could not happen without a lot of assistance and we are so grateful to the many parents who gave up their 
time to run the stall on the day. The biggest thanks must go to Anna Chevalier and Meredith Nolan. They 
selected a beautiful range of gifts and their amazing organisation prior to the day made it all run so 
smoothly. Congratulations ladies and a huge thank you!  
As you can see from the list below we ended up with an amazing prize pool for our Mother’s Day Raffle! 
Thank you to all of our generous families and businesses that donated to our raffle. Congratulations to all 
of the lucky prize winners listed here:  
 

 
-The OLOL P&F Team 

Atrium Florist Hamper Georgia 6M 

Atrium Florist Floral Arrangement Joseph 3Y 

Guess Watch Abbie 6M 

Oroton Earrings Ben 4L 

Melissa Evans Hair Pack Sophia 2P 

AFL Swans v Geelong Tickets William 4G 

Pink Earrings Emma 5C 

Chrissy Cookies Cookie Platter #1 Mason 2G 

Chrissy Cookies Cookie Platter #2 Peter 3S 

Chrissy Cookies Cookie Platter #3 Maeve 3Y 

$50 David Jones Gift Voucher Harper 1H 

Bread Board & Bowl Set Hendrix 4G 

Dreams Perfume Set Elyssia 4G 

Perfume Cooper 3S 

Mum Pamper Pack #1 Ruby 3Y 

Mum Pamper Pack #2 Prinze 2P 

Mum Pamper Pack #3 Michaela 2G 

Mum Wallet Pack Harper 1H 

Mum Home Pack Mejalli Family   

Wine Glasses Jasper 5M 

Tea for One Maelys 6P 

Wooden Plaque Annabelle 4L 

Handmade Blanket Lavinia 2G 







 





 


























